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To: Greg Harrison, City Manager 

From: Chad Brocato, Fire Chief  

Date: 07/12/2021 

Re: Citi Center Agreement Review 
 

 
We finalized the renewal agreement between the owner of the Citi Centre (SVAP Pompano Citi 

Centre, L.P.), and the City of Pompano Beach. As you know, they are offering a no cost 

agreement to allow COVID-19 vaccinations to be conducted on their property in the Point of 

Distribution (POD) that is being set up with the Department of Health. This agreement is directly 

connected to the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) between the City of Pompano Beach, 

State of Florida Department of Health, and Broward County Health Department. The MOA 

authorizes the program to begin the vaccinations while the Citi Centre agreement provides the 

site in which to conduct the vaccination effort.  

 

The owner has been very gracious in providing their property for no cost to the city in an effort 

to assist in combating the COVID-19 pandemic. We have worked with them in a collaborative 

manner to bring this agreement before the City Commission. We are hopeful that this 

agreement will be the bridge to a successful vaccination program conducting within Pompano 

Beach.  
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